FEAB June 9, 2023

FEAB MEETING MINUTES
June 9%, 2023
3:00 p.m. in the Fairhope Public Library, Board Room

Member Attendees: Gary Gover, Nigel Temple, Anna Miller, Jim Horner, Ben Frater, Carole Tebay,
Jennifer Foutch

Members not in attendance:
Amy Paulson, excused absence; Steven Scyphers, excused absence

City of Fairhope: Daryl Morefield, Water and Sewer Superintendent; Kim Burmeister -Planning and Zoning
Department

City Council: None

Honored Guests: Carl Couret (Active participant); Cynthia Rush, Dr. James Connors
Minutes taken by: Kim Burmeister

Nigel called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.

FEAB Minutes:
May minutes were approved as written. Jim 1, Nigel 2", unanimous.

Summary of meeting:

1. Dr. Connors is a retired professor and attended today’s meeting with an interest in possibly
assisting and/or joining FEAB in the future.

2. FEAB met new Water and Sewer Supervisor, Daryl Morehead, who attended today’s FEAB
meeting. Nigel offered FEABs assistance if needed.

3. Nicole Love is working on a grant that may provide funds for improvements of the city Butterfly
Garden on South Mobile Street

4. Rotary Club may be interested in fully adopting Butterfly Garden

5. FEAB passed a motion to recommend city funding for butterfly garden improvements for 2024,
pending coordination with Nicole.

6. FEAB is assisting Planning Department staff with Parks Brochure updates by evaluating each park
in the brochure, specifically the features table.

7. Annais providing a PSA Water Conservation document draft (edited by FEAB) to city leaders for
use as they see fit.

8. FEAB suggests city offer a simpler means for the public to provide comments on the Triangle
property.

Membership:
Carole is officially a FEAB member.
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Agenda from Nigel:

1. Housekeeping with Kim (max 10 mins)

2. Updates (Council meetings, steering committees, other efforts; max 15 mins)
3. Water Efficiency tips document review discussion - Anna to lead (20 mins)

4. New business (10 mins)

Introductions:

1*' time attendees were introduced:

Dr. Jim Connors, retired professor: Kim will email him information on FEAB; Nigel encouraged him to
attend as active participant.

Daryl Morehead, new Water and Sewer Superintendent. Nigel offered any assistance from FEAB to Dary!
on water / sewer outreach or other projects that need biological or environmental expertise.

Triangle Property:

Nigel is on the Steering Committee. FEAB needs a better understanding of how the public should offer
comments. Kim suggested send email to Nicole.

Further discussion was tabled until Nicole is in attendance. Nicole and Richard Johnson are key contacts
for Triangle development.

Butterfly Garden and Pollinator Habitats / Native Plantings:

Ben: Nicole Love is applying for a $10K grant to improve the butterfly garden area (Magnolia Beach Park,
just north of the American Legion on South Mobile Street, beach bluff habitat). Rotary Club recently
updated the sign and has expressed an interest in fully adopting the garden bluff area.

Note: History of Butterfly Garden/sanctuary: City installed the kiosk and signage more than a decade ago,
exact year unknown. Initially Fred Nations, Naturalist, identified natural vegetation on site, primarily the
active pollinators he saw. These were included on the sign/kiosk.

Ben said cost of restoring the butterfly garden (removing vegetation- mostly kudzu-and prepping/
planting desired species) would be about 15K. City may provide in kind services (dump trucks, etc.) to
help cover some of the cost.

Gary: Would like to see more than one pollinator garden implemented in the city.

Carole: Jamie Rollins, Horticulturist, prefers starting with one for now, for maintenance reasons. She has
created a draft list of proposed native plants, but it will be based on availability at time of planting. She
said most of the pollinators indicated on the sign/kiosk can no longer be verified.

Nigel: Once vegetation is removed, it will be imperative to immediately establish and plant new
vegetation, to prevent erosion and run off. Re-establishing the Magnolia Beach Park butterfly garden
(sanctuary) will likely be a foot in the door to future pollinator projects around the city.

Gary encouraged FEAB suggest budget item for Magnolia Beach Park butterfly garden reparations, in case
grant does not go through in a timely manner.
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Jim presented a motion:
FEAB, pending communication with Nicole Love, recommends city Public Works include S15K in the 2024
budget for improvements to the Magnolia Beach Park Butterfly Sanctuary, to include:

1. Removing existing vegetation, kudzu

2. Prepping slope area for replanting

3. Replanting of native species, according to what is available

Motion approved: Nigel 1°: Jim 2"°. Unanimous

Nigel will contact with restoration biologist JJ McCool on rough draft for planting bluff area/butterfly
garden.

Water Conservation PSA
Anna provided a draft PSA for water conservation, which Mayor has asked her to provide to Paige when
complete:

Water Conservation Tips for Fairhope Residents and Business Owners

think about water efficiency. However, the landscape is changing. Development intensity, population growth,
and periodic droughts place high demands on our municipal water system.

In June 2022, water use in the City of Fairhope reached 80% of system capacity for seven days. This triggered
a water alert, and the city asked customers to voluntarily conserve water to avoid mandatory restrictions.

Thankfully, our community came together, reduced water use, and mandatory restrictions were not required.
However, this situation highlighted a need to be more proactive with water conservation. Here are some
proven ways we can reduce water waste at our homes and businesses.

Outside]

away by wind, evaporation, or runoff. To address this, we can use sustainable yard practices to reduce water
needs, then meet the remaining needs in the most efficient way possible.

Plants and Trees

- Leave a portion of your lot undisturbed and in a natural state. Plants and trees that are established

- Use trees to shade >30% of your landscaped area at maturity. Shading substantially reduces
evapotranspiration.

- Geta soil test and amend if necessary. Use organic scil amendments to improve soil health| Healthy
soil is better at absorbing and managing water and other nutrients that help plants thrive.

- Limit turf grass area. Turf grass needs frequent watering to become established and during droughts.
It requires regular mowing and is often treated with fertilizer and pesticides that are detrimental to the
larger ecosystem. |[Consider] drought tolerant turf grass or an altemative ground cover for lawn areas
and limit overall lawn area as much as possible.

- Cut your lawn at the highest recommended length. This will shade the ground and reduce
Evaporation|*

- Select a diverse array of plants for your landscape. Species diversity can improve soil health.
Healthy soil is better at absorbing and managing }.»vaterl

- Prioritize native species and avoid invasive exotic plants. Native species are accustomed to our
climate, so they typically do not need additional irrigation once fstablished

- Group landscape plants based on watering needs. This practice, known as hydrozoning, helps
plants stay healthy while reducing overall water use.
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Irrigation

Avoid installing permanent irrigation. Instead, use sprinklers or drip lines temporarily during
droughts or to establish new plants.

Collect rainwater in rain barrels or cisterns to use for irrigation. There are plenty of DIY gptions. or
purchase a system from a local home improvement or hardware store]

Use HVAC condensate to water plants. Condensate from your HVAC system is simply distilled water.
Use a container to collect it_or direct it toward a rain barrel or landscape ped|**

Water plants early in the moming. Avoid watering at night and during the hottest part of the day.

the color of your lawn appear pale? Are footprints visible when you walk across the lawn? These are all
signs that water is peeded *
Measure the amount of water the lawn is receiving. Use straight sided cans or other small
containers to monitor this. Providing 12"-34" of water promotes deep root growth, allowing you to water
less poften|*
Water less in winter months. In the winter, plants go dormant. This means their metabolism slows
down significantly, and they need less water *
If you have permanent irrigation, consider:
- Dnp irrigation instead of sprinkler heads.
- Migroirrigation in landscape beds and narrow areas. This includes drip, subsurface, bubblers
and microspray. imgation.
- Subsurface drip for all turf grass areas.
- Smart controllers that adjust flow based on weather or soil moisture.
- Creating zones to allow watering needs to match plant needs.
- Pressure regulation at the head or valve.
- Check valves in low areas. Water pressure often builds in these locations, causing water to leak
from heads after valves are closed.
- Aleak detection or flow sensing system.
- Locating sprinklers and emitters =2 feet from structures and impervious surfaces like roads and
paved driveways.
- Look for the Watersense label on products for your irrigation system.

Inside

Bathrooms are the biggest source of water use in most homes, but small adjustments to all interior water use
can yield big savings while conserving our community’s natural resources.
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- Install WaterSense labeled showerheads, faucets, and toilets. These fixtures use up to 30% less
water than standard fixtures. Alternatively, look for fixtures that meet these flow rates:
- %=1.5 gallons per minute bathroom faucet
- £1.8 gallons per minute kitchen faucet
- £2.0 gallons per minute showerhead
- =128 gallons per flush toilet
- Add aerators to faucets| These inexpensive add-ons increase water pressure and conserve water.
- Use a water leak monitoring system. From DIY sensors to professionally-installed systems with
integrated shut-off valves, a range of options are available to monitor water Lisage]
- Use compact water line distribution. In new construction or renovation projects, limit the length of
water lines as much as possible.
- Select dishwashers and clothes washers that are Energy Star labeled. These products help you
save water and energy.

Sources:

2020 National Green Building Standard
EPA WWalerSense

Florda Green Building Standard

Flonda Water Star

Florida Friendly Landscaping

Alabama Cooperative Extension Service

Figure 1 Water Conservation PSA draft

Anna suggests FEAB later add direct links, but this will be provided for now. This will likely be used on
social media sites, like Fairhope’s Facebook page. There is a current water advisory in Fairhope.

Jim asked Daryl how residents could better monitor their water use. Daryl is not aware of a way for
citizens to easily read their meter, including on-line direct sources for usage readings. This may exist for
some digital meter systems. He said most of Fairhope’s meters are analogue, whereas Daphne is mostly
digital. Giving residents an easy way to track their usage may be a good project idea for the future.

City Budget
Gary reminded everyone budget requests must be in by this month. Not sure of exact date.

Parks Brochure:

At the May meeting, Kim asked FEAB to consider assisting staff with Parks Brochure update, specifically
verifying amenities listed in the features table and evaluating each parks written description. FEAB
originally helped create this brochure 10+ years ago.

Carole evaluated several parks on the list and offered updates to description and features table. Nigel
asked other FEAB members / participants to consider evaluating a park. He emailed a draft designation
list. There are six parks left unevaluated:

1. Stimpson Field (Mike Ford Tennis Court)

2. Fairhope Municipal Sporting Parks/Volanta Sports Complex

3. Colony Nature Park

4. Founders Park 25-acre Sports Complex

5. Manley Rd. Soccer Complex

6. Barnwell Field
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Figure 2 Parks Brochure Draft 2023 (includes Carole's updates)

Kim will amend features table when complete.
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Meeting adjourned at 4 p.m.
Next meeting: Friday, July 14th @ Fairhope Municipal Library, 3 p.m.

FEAB CONTACT INFORMATION:

Chairman:

Gary Gover govers@bellsouth.net (251) 990-8662
Co-Chair:

Amy Paulson amy.paulson@yahoo.com (251) 654-7401
Members:

Ben Frater ben.frater@gmail.com (404) 314-8815
Jim Horner none (251) 928-9722
Nigel Temple 757nigel@gmail.com (757) 803-3589
Jennifer Foutch Foutch.jennifer@gmail.com (618) 318-0354
Steven Scyphers sscyphers@southalabama.edu (334)-701-8864
Anna Keene Miller anna@keenliving.pro (251) 279-0395
Carole Tebay cftebay@gmail.com

CITY CONTACTS:

Corey Martin, City Council corey.martin@fairhopeal.gov
Nicole Love, Grant Coordinator nicole.love @fairhopeal.gov

Kim Burmeister, Planning and Zoning Department kim.burmeister@fairhopeal.gov

Christina LeJeune, Planning and Zoning Department christina.lejeune @fairhopeal.gov
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